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     Kilmore & Killyleagh
Parishes
              12th February 2017
               Sixth Sunday of Year  

Father Brendan Smyth PP

Parochial House

4 Irish Street

Killyleagh   BT30 9QS 

Tel:  (028) 4482 8211
Email: b.smyth@downandconnor.org
Parish Office: 02844830229        “Omnia in Bonum”
Opening hours: Tuesday – Thursday 2pm-4.30pm
Email: kilmoreandkillyleagh@downandconnor.org 
All bulletin notices can be emailed to the office email address marked “bulletin”. Notices must be in by Wednesday. 
Safeguarding: (Tel: 02844830229)
Chair:
  Mary Jo Bell    Vice-Chair:  Patricia Murray
Parish Schools:
  
Crossgar:  St Colmcille’s High


Tel: (028) 44830311
Principal: Mr Shane McNeill
www.stcolmcillescrossgar.org.uk 


Killyleagh:  St Mary’s Primary 

Tel:  (028) 44828542 
Principal: Mrs Dolores Miller

www.stmaryspskillyleagh.com   
Sunday Mass Times:

Crossgar:   
Sunday 9.30am & 11am
Killyleagh:   
Saturday 5.30pm Vigil 
Teconnaught:  
Saturday 6.30pm Vigil
Weekday Mass Times:
Crossgar:   
Tuesday & Friday 
9.30am    Wednesday 7.30pm
Killyleagh:   
Monday 

7.30pm         

 

Tues, Wed & Thurs 
9.30am
Teconnaught:
Monday 

9.30am    Thursday    7.30pm
Confession Times: 
Crossgar:   
Wednesday 
6.30-7.15pm
Killyleagh:   
Saturday

after 5.30pm Vigil Mass    
Teconnaught:  
Saturday 

5.30-6.15pm 

Tobar Mhuire:
Thursday 

before First Friday 4-6pm  

Friday & Saturday 
4.00-6.00pm
The Apostolate of Eucharistic Adoration:
Perpetual Adoration takes place in the Parish at:
Crossgar:

Tuesday

10.00am - 8.00pm 
Killyleagh:
Wednesday 
10.00am -11.00am 
Teconnaught:
Thursday 

 6.30pm  - 7.30pm
Tobar Mhuire:
Wednesday
 6.00pm  - 9.00pm 

Friday

 4.00pm  - 6.00pm 


The Blessed Sacrament cannot be left unattended.
Weddings: 
To make a wedding booking please contact the parish office by email or phone.  Three months notice required.
Baptism Times: 
Baptisms will take place at 12.15pm 

· Crossgar: 
2nd Sunday of each month

· Teconnaught:
3rd Sunday of each month

· Killyleagh:
4th Sunday of each month
Weekly Collection: 
We acknowledge with thanks and appreciation last week’s offerings.

Parish Ministries:
Next week’s volunteers are as follows:
See rotas on notice boards for more details. 
Readers:    18th & 19th February 
Crossgar: 

Sun:  9.30am    Jim Millar & Hugh Kearns

Sun: 11.00am   Thomas Sweeney & Charlie Bell
Killyleagh:

Sat:  5.30pm     Marie Magorrian & Kasia Wawrzynek
Teconnaught:

Sat: 6.30pm      Monica Smyth & Yvonne Smyth
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion: 

18th & 19th February 

Crossgar: 

Sun:  9.30am   Anne Degan
Sun:  11am      Patricia & Gerald McKeown
Killyleagh:

Sat: 5.30pm     Kathleen Fitzgerald & Chris Quinn
Teconnaught:
Sat: 6.30pm     William Caffrey, Anne Heaney & Pauline Brannigan
Children’s Liturgy:   18th & 19th February
Crossgar:          Patricia Downard & Sonia Rodriguez-Garcia
Killyleagh:         Michelle Knowles & Kathryn Clark
Teconnaught:   Kevin & Christine McCormick
Altar Society: 

Crossgar: Group 4
Teconnaught: Group 6
Our Lady’s Statue Killyleagh:

Feb 12th       Kevin & Peggy Kelly

Feb 19th       Mrs Sarah Brown

Canvassers:  February
Crossgar: Michael Rogan, Eugene Morgan, Gerry Rice & 

Patricia Murray
Teconnaught:  Paddy Heaney, Sam Kelly &  Eamon O’Rourke
Altar Servers:   Teconnaught
Feb 18th    Matthew, Harry & Connor
St Vincent De Paul Helpline: 02844 616557
Kilmore SVP Helpline: 07541107602
Crossgar Collectors:
 19th February
9.30 am:    Jim Millar     11am:    Patricia McKeown
Teconnaught Collectors:   February
       Anne Heaney & Declan Mulholland
General Notices: 
Bethany Bereavement Support:
Would you like to help those people in your parish who are grieving after bereavement? Bethany Bereavement Support offers training as a parish based group ministry which aims to help those bereaved and grieving.  Support is offered on an individual basis, by helping at funeral liturgies and remembrance services.

A full training course is offered over a 10 evening period.

To register your interest in the next Training Course which begins in March in the Good Shepherd Centre, Belfast please contact the Parish office before 23rd February.
Readers of the Liturgy:
A meeting for all Readers of the Liturgy for Crossgar and Teconnaught will be held on Tuesday 28th February at 8pm in the Church, Crossgar followed by refreshments in the Parochial House. All readers are required to attend.
Visit to Uganda:
Seven parish representatives will travel to visit our link parish in Uganda on the 23rd of March. They are, Geraldine McGreevy,

Paula Maguire, Oonagh Rowden, Una McClements,

Kasia Wawrzynek, Grainne Smyth and Terry Murphy. While in Kibiri we will meet with the people there to discuss how we can best work together in the mutual interest of our respective parishes. We will be visiting the parish schools and health centre, meeting the Pastoral Council and other parish groups, including a women’s support group and a group committed to the care of the elderly. We will also be looking at the potential of buying a small plot of land on which the schools can grow food to help feed their children. 
Pupil Sponsorship Scheme:
Our Parish Uganda Link Committee have devised a Pupil Support Scheme aimed at providing access to education for children in Kibiri whose families cannot afford to pay the school fees required for their children to complete their primary school education. There are large numbers of children in Kibiri who need our help. The approximate cost of providing education for a primary school pupil is £26 for day pupils and £67 for a residential pupil, per term. If you are interested in finding out more about this scheme please contact Terry Murphy at 07921568229/02844831267 or Geraldine McGreevy at geraldine@geraldinemcg.plus.com  We will be hosting a meeting for all interested parishioners very soon. 
World Meeting of Families 2018:

Pope Francis invites us to celebrate St. Valentine’s Day! The WMOF2018 office has prepared flyers with ideas on how to mark this special day and gift tokens that you can give to your loved ones this 14th February. These are available in each Cathedral across Ireland, Veritas Shops and Accord centres and can also be downloaded from the WMOF2018 website: www.worldmeeting2018.ie
Pro-Life Information Meeting: 

Precious Life will be hosting an information evening regarding the upcoming elections with advice on candidates and their stance on abortion. This will take place on Tuesday 14th February at 7.30pm in St Michael’s Parish Centre, Irish St. Downpatrick. All welcome. For more information contact: Precious Life on 02890 278484 or email info@preciouslife.com
Contemplative/Centering Prayer Silent Retreat:

A Contemplative/Centering Prayer Silent Retreat is taking place on10th -12th March, Tobar Mhuire. For registration and further details contact Eileen: contemplativeoutreachireland@gmail.com   

Tel 00353876017709 . The prayer group meets every Tuesday, 7.30pm-9pm in Tobar Mhuire. Newcomers welcome.
Living Youth:
Living Youth are glad to announce their first Pilgrimage to Knock, Ireland on 3rd – 6th July for those aged 15–18. The Pilgrimage costs £250 inclusive of insurance, transport, accommodation, breakfast & evening meals and a day trip to the Delphi Adventure Centre. The Pilgrimage is a great opportunity to explore your faith with others your age and have lots of fun all while exploring the Shrine and story of Knock.  Limited spaces available.  Some places are left on the Living Youth Habitat for Humanity Global Village trip to Ethiopia on10th - 22nd July.

For information contact info@livingyouthni.org 
Kilmore and Inch Parish Food Bank:

The Food Bank at Kilmore Parish Church Hall, Church Road, Kilmore will be open from 11am–1pm every Wednesday.

We would encourage any parishioners who can to donate 
non-perishable food to help the Food Bank. Donations can be left in the basket at the back of both Churches, or at the designated basket in Super Valu supermarket Crossgar.

Home-Start’s Volunteer Team:
We are looking for parents who can give 2-3 hours per week to support young families in their own homes.   Could you support Ann whose baby has colic or Sue, a mum of twins, who has just had a Caesarean section and has no family living nearby?  If you could give these mums a hand please contact Dorothy on

0759 0849280 or email downpatrick@homestartdd.org  for more information. A new Volunteer Prep Course starts on Friday 

24th February in Ballynahinch.
***Crossgar Notices***
Eucharistic Adoration:

Additional registered adorers are required for the hours 10-11am and 1pm, 2pm, 3pm and at 6pm due to a fall off in attendance. Please see cards at the back of Church. All adorers are welcome.
Recently Deceased:

Please pray for the happy repose of the soul of Kevin Murphy.

Crossgar Youth League:

An AGM will be held on Monday 13th February  in Crossgar Community Centre at 7.30pm. The league is looking for parents who would be interested in becoming managers for the league beginning in May.  Everyone welcome.

***Killyleagh Notices***
Eucharistic Adoration:

Can you accept an invitation from Jesus to spend one hour per week with Him in Eucharistic Adoration – please see cards at the back of Church. All adorers and new adorers are very welcome to attend.
Recently Deceased:

Please pray for the happy repose of the soul of Bridie Morrison.
      ***Teconnaught Notices***
Eucharistic Adoration:

Can you accept an invitation from Jesus to spend one hour per week with Him in Eucharistic Adoration – please see cards at the back of Church. All adorers and new adorers are very welcome to attend.
Recently Deceased:

Please pray for the happy repose of the soul of Teresa Fairbairn. 

Teconnaught Bingo: 
Bingo in Teconnaught every Monday at 8.30pm.  
JACKPOT is £200 for 50 numbers.

Teconnaught GFC:   
Lotto Result- 1, 7, 12, 27.
Three people had 3 numbers. See website for details.

Next week’s jackpot is £2800
Lotto tickets now available in Bells SuperValu, Crossgar.  
The club is holding  it`s annual re-registration day this Sunday, 12th February, between 11am and 1pm at the clubrooms. It is essential that all underage players (5-18) are registered. This will only take 10 to 15 mins of your time and tea/coffee and refreshments will be available. If you’re new to the Crossgar and Teconnaught area why don`t you take this opportunity to come out and talk to a committee member and see what we have to offer.
Teconnaught Tuesday Club:
Teconnaught Tuesday Club will meet on 14th and 28th February at 10.30am in the Parochial Hall.  New members most welcome.
Father Donald Kettle Adm


Parochial House


10 Downpatrick Street


Crossgar   BT30 9EA 


Tel:  (028) 4483 0229


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:d.kettle@downandconnor.org" �d.kettle@downandconnor.org�











St Joseph’s Primary


Tel: (028) 44830810


Principal: Mrs Siobhan McArdle    


� HYPERLINK "http://www.stjosephsps.org.uk" �www.stjosephsps.org.uk� 








Teconnaught:  Holy Family Primary


Tel: (028) 44830319


Principal: Mr Christopher Curran


� HYPERLINK "http://www.holyfamilyps.co.uk" �www.holyfamilyps.co.uk�


 








	  











